

Board of Directors 
MINUTES
Pittsfield Economic Development Authority
February 16, 2022 @ 8:30am
Berkshire Innovation Center - 45 Woodlawn Ave, Pittsfield, MA


Agenda 	

I.	Administration							M. Callahan – Chairman				-Call to Order

Chair Callahan called the meeting to order at 8:30am. He thanked the Berkshire Innovation Center in their help hosting our meetings.

Members Present:
Pamela Green, Vice Chair 	Jonathan Denmark		Leo Yantovsky
Krystle Blake			Rich Rowe 			Michael Matthews
Paul Dalton			Maurice Callahan, Chair		
			
A quorum was present

Members Not Present:
George Whaling		Christina Wynn 		Michael Filpi

Also Present:
Michael Coakley, Executive Director
Ted Kozlowski, City of Pittsfield

		-December 15, 2021 meeting minutes 			

Ms. Blake made a motion to accept the minutes as presented; it was seconded by Mr. Dalton and was approved unanimously.	 

II.	Financial Report							 
		-Review Q3 & Q4 Financials					

Mr. Matthews reviewed the financials. He noted for the newer members, when he first got involved, they were spending about $400,000 per year, now it is about $176,000. Fortunately, we have not mothballed anything during Covid; Mr. Coakley has been moving projects along.

He noted the audit is underway; financials have been uploaded.  Mr. Coakley believes they’ll start at the end of March. The next meeting would be about May.

The numbers are steady and uneventful.  Mr. Rowe asked about the $68k expense for retirement; PEDA pays into the system every year.

Seeing no further debate or discussion, Ms. Green made a motion to accept the financials; it was seconded by Mr. Yantovsky and was approved unanimously.

Chair Callahan would like to move the board meeting to May and call Finance & Executive late in April.
									
III.	NPDES Permit – Berkshire Environmental Update		
	
Mr. Coakley reviewed the process. Our consultants have been working on this. It should be ready in the next couple of weeks. After that will come the SWPPP. The current permit is much easier to comply with than the original draft.  The due date is March 1. 

IV.	 Forebay Dredging Project					
		-Vote to authorize hiring Ed Weagle, LSP for Roux for 		
		preparation of RFP documents, evaluation and recommendation 
of bidders, prepare post-work notification closure report.

Mr. Coakley reviewed the history of the project. Mr. Weagle recently changed companies and we would like to continue working with him. The issue is nothing was done for over 10 years, causing the fore bay to be filled in. Moving forward, they will have maintenance work every 3-4 years.

Seeing no further debate or discussion, Mr. Dalton made a motion to authorize the hiring of Ed Weagle of Roux as LSP; it was seconded by Ms. Green and was approved unanimously.

V.	Site 9 Redevelopment Update					
		-Site Readiness Grant update – SLR
		-One Stop MassWorks Grant Application – Expression of Interest	
		-Site 9 Executive Session			

Mr. Coakley reviewed the project. They are progressing on the timeline as part of the Site 9 redevelopment project. They plan to put in some infrastructure. They did not get a grant last year from MassWorks. He’s had a discussion with them and he plans to reapply this year. The first deadline is March 18. He’s also looking for other sources of funding; it’s about a $10 million project.

Chair Callahan is waiting on more information, so they will not have an executive session today.

VI.	 Other Business							
									
		-Site 3N Interest
		-2021 Audit	
		-Board Appointments / Officers Nomination					
		-Bylaws Review		
		-Next Board Meeting    			TBD

Mr. Coakley noted there are a number of companies who are very interested in putting up a building next door. They are looking at pricing at the moment and looking to the state for more funding.

Chair Callahan noted the reappointment by the mayor of Messrs. Dalton, Yantovsky, Whaling and Denmark. Mr. Yantovsky has volunteered to lead a Nominating committee.

Mr. Coakley noted Ms. Goodman and he had proposed some changes to the bylaws. They have been circulated for discussion.
			
VII.	 Adjournment									
	
Mr. Dalton made a motion to adjourn at 9:00am; it was seconded by Mr. Yantovsky and was approved unanimously.



Submitted by Ted Kozlowski, Staff
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